

Minutes of the Cherwell Cricket League Management Meeting 13th December 2018

At BSA, 7 30

Present : Brian Standish (BS) Ian Murdoch (IM), David Beck (DB), Jim Howe (JH), Gary Murton (GM), David Pryor (DP), Len Payne (LP), Dave Warner (DW), Pete Toovey (PT), Neilsen Hinks (NH)
Lesley Pykett – Minute taker

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Matters Arising.

Following representation from East Oxford CC regarding a venue for 2019, it was agreed that for the new season, they would be permitted to use Brasenose College for the 1st XI, subject to written confirmation and their 2nd XI would use Appleton CC. There may be an instance where they need to use a 3rd ground if Brasenose is not available on certain dates; this would be subject to ground inspection and agreement by CLMC.
Following representation from Aston Rowant CC, it was confirmed that the CLMC would not offer their 3rd team promotion to Division 4 as the 2nd ground did not meet the ground criteria.

Correspondence

D Freeman – acknowledgement of Great Tew 3rd in Division 10.
G Bishop – Bledlow Village, asking where is Division 7 trophy? To be followed up.
J Mumtaz – applying for CLMC vacancy.
Witney Mills – no 3rd team for 2019
Charlbury – no 4th team for 2019 it would remain in OCA
A Gross – confirmation that Oxford and Bletchingdon 3rd would play at Bicester 2nd ground.
Aston Rowant – no 5th team for 2019

Finance

The accounts for 2018 for discussed and approved.
LP would deal directly with the Club that had applied for a loan and negotiate terms.

Club Matters

Brackley – they had responded re improvements to their facilities and a visit from DB and JH was made and ground was looking improved.
Westbury had carried out works on their ground and another visit would be made.
JH would write to Club

Divisions

Discussion was had on make of divisions for 2019, GM would circulate for approval, prior to loading to website.

Playing regulations

Divisions 1-6 would be amended by AM and DW.
Divisions 7-10, still minor points to discuss so defer to January meeting.

Laptops

These would be available for clubs in Divisions 5 and 6.

Committees

It was agreed the following sub committees
Cricket Planning – DP DW PT IM
Umpires – NH DB
Facilities/Grounds JH lead, with others supporting in geographical areas
Social/Events – DB PT
Disciplinary – to be discussed.
DB to write up new system on discipline to be discussed at next meeting.
Lesley Pykett was co-opted on to Management Committee as a non-voting member.

Links with other leagues and County Boards

To be deferred to January meeting.

Website

All is working fine at the moment, to be updated with new information soon.

Any other business

Cherwell League to affiliate to OCB at a cost of £20

Lack of available umpires an issue and some Clubs had problems in providing a panel umpire in 2018.

League will start on 11th May.

Date of next Meeting 17th January 7 30pm

And then

February 21st

March 21st

April 25th

Umpires' meeting ??

Captains' meeting ??

May 23rd

June 20th

July 18th

August 22nd